
Monday, March 21st, 2011

Yorkv ille Public Works announces spring pick up schedules

Yorkville, Ill. –The United City of Yorkville’s Public Works Department and Veolia Environmental Services has scheduled a series of spring clean ups and maintenance.

The schedules for white goods, brush pick-up, hydrant flushing, street sweeping, and yard waste collection are listed.

Hydrant flushing

The city's Public Works Department will be doing the next round of hydrant flushing beginning Monday, Apr. 18 through Friday, Apr. 29. If you experience rust in your

water during this process, let your water run clear and use caution when doing laundry on days that hydrant flushing is scheduled. In the event that rust does occur, there

are numerous commercial products available at local hardware stores.

White goods pick up

Veolia Environmental Services has scheduled the week of April 18-22 for the spring White Goods pick up in the United City of Yorkville at no additional cost. Residents

are allowed to put out two white good items, four tires (no rims) and two bags. All items need to be placed on the curb Monday morning the week of the pick up by 6 a.m.

on your regular pick up day. Crews will only make one pass. White good items include the following appliances: refrigerators, freezers, water heaters, air conditioners,

humidifiers, stoves, clothes dryers and washers, microwaves, dishwashers, heat pumps and furnaces. Tires may be placed out for pick up but rims are not accepted.

Brush pick up

The city’s first brush pick up of the season is scheduled for the week of April 25-29. Brush must be placed parallel to the curb in neat stacks no longer than six feet in

length and no wider than three inches in diameter. Brush must be placed on the parkway no later than 6 a.m. Monday morning. Once your street is completed, brush

crews will not return for additional pick-ups.

Street sweeping

Yorkville’s Public Works Department will be sweeping city streets beginning Monday, May 2 through Friday, May 6. Dates are tentative and may vary slightly depending

on weather conditions.

Questions or additional information is available by contacting the city’s Public Works Department at 630.553.4370. Veolia Environmental conducts the city’s White Goods

and yard waste pick-ups. For more information on either of the schedules listed above contact Veolia at 630.587.8282.


